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Memo 

 
To: Angelique Rice, Associate Chief Financial Officer, OFRM 

From:  Kent Boese, Executive Director 

Date: February 27, 2025 

Re: FY2025 Q2 6A Allotment  

Pursuant to Section 1-309.13 (j) (1) of the D.C. Official Code, the Office of Advisory 

Neighborhood Commissions (OANC) reviewed the 4th quarter FY 2024 financial report of ANC 

6A.  

The ANC issued a grant for $1,000.00 with check number 2123 to Guerilla Gardens. The OANC 

reviewed the grant and determined that it was impermissible because the primary beneficiary 

was a private property owner, which is contrary to statutory requirements.   

Therefore, the OANC recommends releasing $3,624.95 of 6A’s 2nd quarter FY 2025 

allotment of $4,624.95 and withholding $1,000.00 to satisfy the code violation. 

After this partial allotment is released, ANC 6A’s FY 2025 allotment balance will be $10,249.92.  

 

CC: Commissioner Roberta Shapiro (6A03), Treasurer 

 Commissioner Dave Wethington (6A05), Chairperson 


